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RE: HF 321 Certifications for Victims of Crimes 

Dear Chair Becker-Finn and members of the Judiciary Finance and Civil Law Committee: 

I, Terja Bouvin Larsen. Managing Attorney at Bienvenidos Law Finn, Inc., support the proposed bill and 

respectfully request that members of this committee support efforts to prevent the victimization of 

Minnesota residents, especially in Greater Minnesota, and in doing so, support police in their effort to 

maintain the safety and security of the communities they serve. 

I have been an immigration attorney for over 18 years and I have spent my entire career representing 

victims of crime in their immigration matters. I have represented thousands of victims of crime over the 

years to gain immigration status, so they were able to move forward with their lives, creating businesses, 

getting better jobs, buying their own homes, and creating strong and secure homes for their children. 

None of this would be possible without a positive and trusting relationship between victims and police - a 

relationship which is fostered by the U Visa certification process. 

The U visa certification process fosters trust among immigrant communities and law enforcement, which 

furthers public safety because victims feel safe to report crime and cooperate in the investigation and 

prosecution of the crime. I see many instances where victims never reported the crime because of fear of 

retribution due to unlawful immigration status. Some undocumented immigrants sincerely believe that 

law enforcement will call ICE if they discover that a victim is undocumented. While I cannot say that this 

never happens, it is rare. In many countries, law enforcement is not to be trusted. If one calls the police, 

they don't show up. If they do show up, they often blame the victim, or worse, further victimize the 

victim. For my clients who did report the crime, they often find it amazing that police show up quickly; 

that when they show up, they help and protect the victims in the situation. If there are wounds, they attend 

to wounds as first responders and call ambulances as necessary. My clients realize that when they are in 

the worst situation of their lives, the police are the people you want to see. In our communities where 

there is a growing distrust of law enforcement, the U visa certification process needs support to combat 

this growing mistrust. For those clients who are simply consulting with me and who have been the victim 

or crime that was never reported due to fear. I have a conversation with them about trusting the police in 

any future unfortunate circumstance where they find themselves victimized. 

I also know through my experience that the majority of immigrants have been the victim of a crime at 

some time in their lives because I ask each and every person who consults with me; more than half say 
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yes to that question. Often, the prospective client was the victim of a crime many years ago, but didn't 
report it to law enforcement. When I ask why they didn't report it, they most often cite fear. Sometimes 
they feared the law enforcement themselves due to mistrust from past experience in their home countries, 
or sometimes they fear law enforcement because of a belief that law enforcement will involve 
immigration authorities. As the U visa process has grown more popular and is better understood by the 
immigrant community, immigrants have more often reported crimes. This results in more and improved 
investigations as victims and witnesses give the details needed by law enforcement to make arrests, and 
more substantial prosecutions as victims and witnesses cooperate with the prosecutors to make 
convictions. This has also fostered trust between immigrant communities and law enforcement- and not 
just trust of law enforcement by immigrant communities, but also law enforcement's trust in immigrant 
communities that they all want the same result: safer streets for their children. 

I have seen the partnership that happens with law enforcement as the police and prosecution are able to 
catch and convict the bad guys. I had a group of clients, they were young adult siblings and cousins living 

together in an apartment when a group of men broke down the door and began beating and cutting the 
group of unsuspecting young adults with bats and knives, landing more than one of them in the hospital. I 
felt the genuine care that the police had for this group of young people as the police fully cooperated in 
the U visa certification process. 

One of this group of young people had been picked up by ICE and was about to be sent back to his home 
country of Honduras because of an in-abstentia removal order that he had incurred because he wasn't 
informed of his hearing when he was under 18 years of age. Because of the U visa process, I was able to 
prevent this man from being deported, so that he could fully cooperate with the police and prosecution in 
the criminal proceedings against the suspects. This young man would have been in grave danger had he 
been sent back to Honduras. It was thanks to the police's very prompt response and cooperation in the 
certification process that this man was able to apply for a U Visa immediately and avoid being deported. 

I have witnessed this young man grow as he has become a father to a young son and a husband to the 
mother of his child. He runs a crew installing siding for houses and I see him as an up-and-coming young 

man who displays leadership among his siblings and cousins and responsibility towards his extended 

family as well as his immediate family. While greatly traumatized by this brutal assault, he has been able 
to move forward with his life, creating a better life for his children and extended family. In this situation, 

had the police department delayed in signing his certification, or worse, flat-out refused to cooperate in 

the certification process, he would have been separated from his young son and wife, leaving his wife to 
be a single mother here in the US. 

Obtaining the U visa certification is just the beginning in the long process of becoming a Lawful 
Permanent Resident, a process that can take as long as 15 years for a U visa applicant. Preparing a U Visa 
application itself can take months because the victim needs to collect evidence to prove that she or he was 
the victim of a crime, was helpful to the law enforcement, and suffered substantial harm as a result of the 
crime. Examples of evidence are personal documentation that sometimes needs to be brought from 
overseas, a personal statement, notarized letters of support from family and friends, medical records, 
psychological evaluations, translations into English of all documentation and the payment of $930 filing 
fee, among others. If law enforcements were requested to process the U visa certifications within 90 days, 





Not all jurisdictions are cooperative in the U visa certification process. I have seen instances where my 

client, a domestic violence victim, was unable to apply for a U visa because the particular jurisdiction 

where the crime happened flat-out refused to cooperate. Not being able to move forward with the U visa 

process sets up a victim for further victimization. The U visa process is one of the tools that advocates 

have to break the cycle of violence. I get lo follow the families where law enforcement cooperated in the 

certification process. which provided that first little hope in being able to actually apply for a U visa. It 

starts the snowball to a better life. Combined with grit, faith and resourcefulness, the U visa process 

provides a road to a better and more secure I ife, free from fear of violence and free from fear of law 

enforcement. If police continue to support the immigrant community by cooperating in the U Visa 

certification process in a prompt manner. the communities they serve will flourish. 

I strongly urge this committee to support this proposed bill and to support both immigrants and police in 

their efforts to build stronger, safer communities. 

Thank you for your consideration and your support. 

y at Law 


